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2935 

CHAP. 611 

subsection 19, that transmits intelligence solely by 
use of radio. 

Effective July 25, 1984. 

CHAPTER 610 
H.P. 1433 - L.D. 1878 

AN ACT to Allow One Beano Game 
to be Played in a 24-Hour Period in 

a Single Location. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine as 
follows: 

17 MRSA §314, 2nd ~, as repealed and replaced by 
PL 1981, c. 395, is amended to read: 

The fee for such a license to any nonprofit orga­
nization is $3 for each calendar week, or portion 
thereof, that the amusement is to be operated, or the 
license may be issued for a calendar month for a fee 
of $12.50. All license fees shall be paid to the 
Treasurer of State to be credited to the General 
Fund. No licenses may be assignable or transferable. 
Nothing contained in this section is to be construed 
to prohibit any volunteer fire department or any ag­
ricultural fair association or bona fide nonprofit 
charitable, educational, political, civic, recrea­
tional, fraternal, patriotic, religious or veterans' 
organization from obtaining licenses for a period not 
to exceed 6 months on one application. No more than 
one license may be issued to any organization for any 
one period. No more than one licensee may operate or 
conduct a game of "beano" or "bingo" on the same 
premises on the same date. 

Effective July 25, 1984. 

CHAPTER 611 

S.P. 680 - L.D. 1858 

AN ACT Relat~ng to Record-keeping 
Requirements for Retail Licensees Concerning 

Beer and Soft Drinks. 
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Be it enacted by the People of the state of Maine as 
follows: 

28 MRSA §351, first ~, as amended by PL 1981, c. 
581, §1, is further amended to read: 

Every retail licensee shall keep for 2 years com­
plete records Be~a~a~e afia a~a~~ £~6m ~ee6~aB ~e~a~­

~fi~ ~6 afiY 6~fie~ ~~afiBae~~6fiB eR~a~ea ~R by ~fie 
~~eeRsee showing the date of all purchases, the actu­
al prices paid therefor and the fact that the licens­
ee paid cash for all liquor bought by him at the time 
of or prior to delivery of such liquor, together with 
the name and address of every person from whom s~efi 
the liquor was purchased. The retail licensee shall 
keep these records separate and apart from records 
relating to any other transactions he engages in ex­
cept that malt liguor, table wine and soft drinks may 
be listed on the same wholesaler's invoice if each 
product is separately listed. In the case of whole­
salersL records shall be kept for 2 years in the 
principal licensed establishment of the wholesale li­
censee showing that all sales and purchases are in 
accordance with the law relating to cash salesL in­
cluding detailed accounts of all its transactions 
with brewers, wineries, other wholesalers and retail­
ers. In the case of certificate of approval licens­
ees operating special warehouse storage facilities 
within this State, complete records shall be kept and 
maintained upon the premise relating to all transac­
tions 'conducted at the special warehouse storage fa­
cility, showing the date and amounts of all liquors 
received and from whom they were received, as'well as 
the dates and amounts of all liquors shipped or with­
drawn and the name of the person for whom s~efi the 
liquor was shipped or withdrawn. All such records 
shall be open to the commission, its representatives 
or representatives of the Bureau of Liquor Enforce­
ment 6£ ~fie Be~a~~meR~ 6£ P~b~~e Sa£e~y at any time 
and the commission, its representatives or represen­
tatives of Ba~a the Bureau of Liquor Enforcement 
shall have the right to make copies thereof which may 
be used as evidence of violation of this section. 

Effective July 25, 1984. 


